
MINUTES 

 

Hidden Hills Community Association  
Equestrian Services Committee 

Tuesday, January 4, 2022 at 6:30 PM 

Using Zoom Teleconferencing 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:36 pm. Present at the meeting were Sarah 
Phillips, Keith Christian, Lonna Weber, Jackie Castillo (HOA), Linda Yallen, Debbie 
Kulik, Karen Lipman, and Jill Green. 
 
December minutes were approved 

 

 

Trails Reports  
 

Major Items Requiring Committee Input Only: 
 

• Trails are still recovery from the rain.  
• 24600 John Colter.  Keith got a call from a homeowner about the trail 

during the rain.  Rain did damage to trails due to new construction next to 
trail. 

• Are they still using metal clips for sand bags.  Lonna found 6 clips on the 
trail from sand bags. Lonna suggested zip ties instead of metal clips. 

• Regrade trail behind Lonna’s house and add an additional row of sand 
bags to prevent flooding to barns and homes below trail.  Lonna will send 
an email of the history of the trail.  Sarah suggested adding the trail to a 
major fix when we do trail repairs. Damage to the trail is due to 
construction from Edison.  

• Hole on saddle creek trail from rain.  Trail needs to be cleaned up from 
rain and recent construction.  

 

New Business 
 

1. Saddle Creek Parking: ESC needs to come up with what we want the 
signs to say.  The ESC needs to communicate the parking rules to 
covered 6.  Committee agrees residents should be able to park at Saddle 
Creek when using the facility.  Committee will decide on verbiage on 
sign.    

2. Sand Bag Clips on trails: See line in Trails report above. 
3. Upcoming ESC events  

a. Pony Rides (Feb): Jackie emailed a new person for pony rides but 
has not heard back.  Sarah suggested pony rides in April. 

b. Gymkhana (March): Need to purchase Walkie Talkies. Penciled in 
for March 20th.  Sarah suggested looking into box lunches. 

5. Tip of the Month: Bad Hay, Moldy Hay.  



 
 

Old Business 
 

1. Board approval of Vaulting Clinic on January 29th 
a. Hot dogs are locked in.  
b. Advertising/Publicity: community email went out, posters, etc.  

2. Manure pick-up in Arenas – signage.  Signs are not adequate.  Lonna 
took sign to sign shop and had stickers made.   

3. Arenas 

       a. Gate at Lewis and Clark - finished 

       c. Saddle Creek Refurbish – rained out.  Sarah will follow up. 

       d. Saddle Creek gate latch-Lonna wants to swap it for a “horse shoe 
latch.”  This is the gate by the round pen.  

4. Discussion of Architectural Plan Review-the ARC committee is supportive 
on all ESC issues.  

      5. Spring Valley Park Ad Hoc Committee Status Report 

      6.  New Trails-Sarah, Mitch and Keith are working on new trials on Walker 
Ridge and Rolling View.  Keith is meeting with Mitch on Friday morning.   
  

 

 

 
 

  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:08 pm 

 
 


